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MINUTES 

School Board Workshop 
March 13, 2012 

 
 

This workshop, held at the St. Johns County School Board Administrative Center, 40 Orange 
Street, St. Augustine, Florida, was called to order at 10:26 a.m. by Chairman Beverly Slough.  
Dr. Joseph Joyner called roll; four school board members were present, Bill Mignon was in 
Ireland.  Also in attendance were School Board Attorney Frank D. Upchurch, III, district staff, 
and media representatives. 
 
Opening Comments 
 
Dr. Joyner asked Mr. Bruce Patrou to give an update on the new technology requirements.  
A discussion followed on technology needs for the classroom. 
 
 
P and T Audit Findings Discussion 
 
Mr. Mike Degutis gave a detailed presentation on preliminary and tentative audit findings for the 
fiscal year that ended June 30, 2011. 
 
 
Closing Comments 
 
Mr. Bill Fehling commented that it is frustrating that the auditors always find something, however 
they can never say that we are not teaching well. There being no further business, the workshop 
was adjourned at 11:25 a.m. Mr. Fehling also thanked Mr. Degutis and commented that he 
knows this was very time consuming. 
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